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This policy applies to all Hoboken Ski Club members or potential members: 

1. Potential members and renewal members must pay the membership fee in full and are 
accepted into HSC unless disapproved by majority vote of the sitting HSC Board (see 
number 6 below). 

2. Full membership in HSC is for a period of one year beginning September 1 and continuing 
through August 31.  

3. Summer membership in HSC is for a period of less than one year beginning on April 1 and 
continuing through August 31.  

4. Membership includes: 
a. HSC’s regularly published newsletter  
b. The ability to sign-up and participate in any HSC event/trips (on a first-come first- 

served basis when necessary).  
c. A membership card with a New Jersey Ski Counsel (NJSC) sticker, enabling the HSC 

member to take advantage of NJSC discounts.   
5. A potential or renewal member can sign up to become a member at an HSC weekly meeting 

or via regular mail.  
6. In order to become an HSC member, an individual must:  

a. be at least 21 years old; 
b. read and understand all HSC policies;  
c. complete a membership form in its entirety and sign HSC’s general release; 
d. pay the membership fee in full; 
e. understand that the Board, upon a majority vote, has the right to refuse membership to 

an individual who violates any HSC policy, endangers the safety or well-being of 
other HSC members, or conducts him or herself in a manner which is detrimental to 
HSC or its members. If an individual’s membership is disapproved by HSC’s Board, 
the potential member’s membership feed will be promptly refunded in full; and 

f. understand that there are NO REFUNDS OF MEMBERSHIP FEES (except for 
disapproval as described in subparagraph e above). 

7. HSC will not process a membership application, under any circumstances, unless a check for 
the full amount of the membership fee is submitted along with a completed and signed 
membership form and general release.  

If signing up for membership mail, a self-addressed stamped envelope must be included with the 
completed and signed membership form and general release, in order for the membership card to 
be mailed to the member. If an envelope is not provided, the membership card will be held by 
HSC’s membership team for pick-up at an HSC weekly meeting. 


